

PRINCE OF WALES

PRIMARY SCHOOL & CHILDREN'S CENTRE



NEWSLETTER 3rd July 2015

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Our Value for this month is Unity

This month the children will be exploring the value of UNITY. On Wednesday, the Reception children invited their families to attend a 'teddy bears picnic'. The school community joined together today, for the annual KSI and KS2 'family sports day and picnic'. All of the children have enjoyed showing their families 'unity' through co-operative team sports. Throughout the 'Healthy Body Healthy Mind' fortnight, there has been a wonderful atmosphere of 'unity' and togetherness at Prince of Wales.

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator

Value for this Month: Unity

These children received a certificate for demonstrating this value at Prince of Wales this week, well done: Adam IS, Austin IA, Kaan IK, Annajoni 2Ri, Melina 2Ru, Sarah 2M, Dejean 3F, Klaidis 3G, Jasmine 3D, Darrell 4H, Shria 4S, Kai 5L, Lendris 5N, Zayvier 5G, Anneke 6H, Joshua Ba 6B, Yasangi 6A

Orange Class explored how 'healthy living' includes keeping fit. We had an active 20 minutes in the outside area. The children observed how their hearts race became faster when they moved more.





Year 6 Lord's cricket ground visit

Mr Shah organised a splendid day for Year 6 at the home of world cricket, Lord's. They saw Middlesex bat against Hampshire, and for those less proficient in the finer cricket details, learnt something about rules and scoring. Each class was given a very interesting tour of the history of cricket and Lord's. This included seeing The Ashes trophy and watching a real tennis game (no, the racket in the photo is meant to be that shape!). There were also activities relating to cricket, fair play and sportsmanship. Davina was given a special prize for being the only one among 1600 school pupils to solve and complete a particular challenge by using her observational and deducting skills.



Attendance this week

Years 1,2,3 Family

Years 4,5,6 Families

1A 97.59%* 2M 93.33% 3D 94.00% 4H 93.21% 5G 90.74% 6A 96.67% 1K 95.00% 2Ri 94.67% 4S 93.10% 5L 98.93%* 6B 90.37% 3F 94.00% 1S 94.44% 2Ru 97.00% 3G 94.00% 5N 95.56% 6H 92.52%

Well done to 1A & 5L for best attendance this week.

School Target: 95.5%

Overall attendance since September: 94.30%







Year 6 pupils are sharing their thoughts with Year 5 with experiences, advice and things to look forward to.

Once you get 20 ticks you will get your black jumper. When I got it, I felt special, my mum and dad were happy. It made a change after 6 years of wearing green. Joshua Brown Being in Year 6 takes a lot of time and effort. My advice for year 5 is to work extremely hard and to have a good attitude. Don't act cool, just behave REMEMBER! During the holiday there are extra classes, take advantage of that and go! It may only be a few hours but, it helps. It truly helps. It helps a potload! Shenel Ruga



KS1 and KS2 Sports Day and school picnic were again a tremendous success. All pupils demonstrated the value of UNITY through their team play and sportsmanship. Seeing all our families with their picnic rugs sharing food and enjoying themselves also showed what a wonderful school community we have. Thank you to all who participated.



Dates for your diary Value for the Month of July: Unity

Friday 10th July Friday 10th July w/c 13th July Tuesday 14th July Wednesday 15th July Thursday 23rd July Friday 24th July Thursday 3rd September Friday 4th September Monday 7th September

Friday 23rd October 26th to 30th October Monday 2nd November Reports going home Final day for Nursery children

Nursery closed. Staff undertaking home visits

Parents' Evening

Transition week for Years R to 5

Certificates assembly

End of 2014-2015 Academic Year – school closes 1:30 pm

Staff Training Day Staff Training Day

School starts for Year 1 to Year 6 pupils

Nursery and reception will have different start dates

Staff Training Day

Autumn Half Term Break

Start Autumn 2 term

Stone Soup

Can your child recall the story Stone Soup? All classes heard the story and consequently participated in a whole school interclass competition. This was to make the best soup in the school, using a particular recipe. The Cooking Club made ice lollies for the winning classes that were: Nursery, Moonbeam, 2S, 4S and 6B. Well done to all classes and thank you to our expert (brave) panel of tasters!